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	CIPFA North East

	
	President: Clive Johnson

	
	Vice President: Judith Savage

	
	Treasurer: Matt Calvert

	
	Secretary: Eleanor Goodman

	

	minutes
	

	

	Meeting:
	CIPFA North East Executive

	
	

	Date and time:
	24 January 2017

	
	

	Venue:
	Newcastle Civic Centre

	
	

	Executive present:
	Matt Calvert (Treasurer), James Charlton, Jane Cuthbertson, Eleanor Goodman (Secretary), David Jobson, Clive Johnson (President), Katy Laing, Bruce Parvin, Peter Sullivan (Website and social media), Angela Waring. 
Drew Cullen joined by Conference Call. 

	
	

	
	

	
	
	

	1
	Apologies for absence


	

	
	Judith Savage, Michael Brodie, Laura Hayward, Keith Hayes, Jim Dafter. 
	

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes of meeting of 11 November

	

	
	The minutes were agreed as a true record. 
Matters arising:
MC hadn’t yet received the December income figures from CIPFA HQ. These were required to be able to finalise the 2016 accounts which were due at the end of the week. (ACTION – DC to get the necessary information sent out.) 

JC raised the issue of the need to identify people to stand for CIPFA Council. Under the new arrangements people will be elected on a regional basis, and must be involved with the region. Names of potential candidates to approach were suggested and would be approached. 
North East Accountancy Awards: CIPFA NE and CIPFA are sponsoring Public Services Team of the Year, GC will chair the judging panel. Closing date for nominations 2 March. Encourage as many people as possible to think about teams which could be nominated (ACTION - EG to email Exec). George Clark would be chairing the Public Services Team of the Year award judging panel. 
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	Development Plan
JS had arranged a session before Christmas at which a draft had been produced. JS planned to circulate it again for final comments, but the committee agreed
(ACTION – JS to submit Development Plan to CIPFA). 
Events 2017
Annual Dinner:

· Date set for 28 April, this is in the President’s Diary. 
· BP has requested costings from Crowne Plaza following some of the feedback about the Copthorne – shared room and food quality. 
· Other possible venues discussed – ACTION - BP will take a decision and book. 
· ACTION – PS to update the website as a ‘save the date’. 
· ACTION – PS and EG to publicise via social media and mailing list once full details are available. 
Faster Close Breakfast Session:
· Scheduled for 10/02, to be held at EY offices with a speaker from EY and a speaker from South Tyneside.
· ACTION – KL and EG to publicise and finalise arrangements. 
Annual Conference:

· Provisional date of 1 December. 
· JC was progressing arrangements with two possible venues – the Sage or the Crowne Plaza. ACTION – JC to make a decision and secure the venue. 
· JC to report to next meeting on progress. 
· Anyone who would like to help with the Conference to contact JC. 
March Professional Update Session:

· AW and KL have discussed ideas for the session – around transformational change, softer skills needed by finance professionals.
· Aimed particularly at newly qualified and part qualified members.

· ACTION – AW, KL, JC to work together to finalise programme. EG to publicise. 
Sixth Form Management Games
· Scheduled for 10 and 17 March

Students

· Potential Sept/Oct event to catch new intake, suggestions included a quiz targeted at members and students as a social event. To be discussed at future meeting. 

Other

· The development plan included a Brexit update in September. 
· KL and AW to work on calendar for the year – from 28 April Dinner through to 2018 AGM? (i.e. municipal year basis). 
· PS suggested QR code – members could scan the code to insert dates for events in their calendars. 
David Clark Award 2017
The trophy is currently with AW. Need nominations from employers for excellent students – seek nominations from employers, criteria including contribution in classes and taking a lead in supporting other students. ACTION – EG to email CIPFA membership, closing date of 15 March to allow invitation to the dinner. 
ACTION – AW to return trophy to BP for engraving. Feedback to be provided to David Clark about latest winners. 
Website and Social Media
PS gave an update on website and social media activity, focus as usual was on publicising forthcoming events. Website is up-to-date with events. PS – need to consider the role going forward for succession planning as may no longer be a CIPFA member. It was agreed PS could be co-opted to the Committee if required, and his contribution was extremely valuable. Always wise to consider succession planning, so PS would set out the main points of the role on paper. 
Financial Update
MC circulated an update. The latest position for 2016 was an estimated £1500 deficit. Full analysis for all income and expenditure would be included with the accounts. Despite projected deficit, the level of reserves remained healthy and in line with the reserves policy to hold at least 1 year turnover. ACTION – MC to finalise accounts and arrange for audit. 
Any other business
· DC – general query about what people knew about how local public bodies were going to deal with the apprenticeship levy regarding training. CJ advised that for health bodies in his group focus would likely be more on the processing and admin side, potentially finance apprentice studying AAT. 
· The risk to CIPFA was that organisations used up their training budgets on the levy and didn’t use it in the current way to support CIPFA trainees. CIPFA would want it to stay in the realm of level 7 qualifications i.e. postgraduate, not just level 4 AAT. 

· This was an opportunity for CIPFA to use as a marketing tool, as well as a risk. 

· North East Fraud Forum event – if anyone was able to attend please provide a writeup for PS to include on the website. 
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